
A Meeting of Hildersham Parish Council was held on Tuesday 29th January 2019, in Hildersham Village Hall.
Those present at the meeting were: Mr Mark Logan, Mr Rob Clay, Mr Darren Long, and Mr John Myer, Peter Cousins (to become new councillor), District Councillor John Batchelor, District and County Councillor Henry Batchelor, two members of the public and the Clerk.


Meeting started at 7.29pm
85. Open Forum for members of the public to express concerns or raise issues – A parishioner expressed his concerns that the changes to the A1307 were not going to improve this road, particularly the planned traffic lights at the top of Linton High Street. Councillor John Batchelor explained that there were 8 elements to the improvements and that work would start on the other changes in the Spring.
86. Apologies – there were none.
87. Do any Councillors have interests to declare in the items to be discussed during the meeting? Has the Clerk granted any dispensations under section 33 (1) of the Localism Act and the basis is set out under section 33(2)? No interests were declared or dispensations required.
88. Approval of the minutes for the meeting on 13th November – the minutes were approved and signed.
89. Report from District Councillor and County Councillor Henry Batchelor  - emailed report circulated.
The District Council and County Council were consulting the public on their proposed budget for the forthcoming year, the consultations end at the beginning of February. The District Council was seeking comments on its transport strategy and views were being sought about creating a rail link between Oxford and Cambridge.
The Highway Dept were deciding how to allocate funds in the new financial year, so now would be a good time to highlight any new schemes required locally.

90. Report from District Councillor John Batchelor - emailed report circulated.

Councillor John Batchelor said the proposed new budget for the District Council was the first one created and set by the new Liberal Democrat regime which was now in charge of the council.

91. Actions for the last meeting:

a) Update on the training undertaken to use the new parish council website. Both the Clerk and Darren Long had been trained on adding items to the new website.
b) The hole in the path near village sign had been registered on County Council website. Mark Logan to report the hole in the path outside his house. Action Councillors to look at the path opposite the village hall as tree roots are disrupting the path.
c) Permission to store pallet of sandbag in local barn. Action Darren Long to seek permission from Jenny Levit.
d) Request that Dr Webb record when he checks the village defibrillator. Dr Webb told the Clerk that he was already recording the information required. 
e) Chase up request to have drain by South Holding cleared. The Clerk believes the drains had been cleared.
92. Update on installing a perimeter fence around the allotment. 

The fencing had been completed and councillors were happy with the work done; the invoice had been received.

93. Consider and adjust the Draft Budget for 2019-20 and decide what level precept to request for the year 2019-20.

a) Councillors approved the final budget with the addition of £150 for the website and £500 towards the Local Highway Initiative (for Blench Lane Bollard application). Councillors decided to increase the precept level by £1000 to £13,000; Councillors agreed that the cost of the ditch work should be deducted from the section 106 funds and that the cost of the new tap and the pest control work should be deducted from the councils reserves, rather than from the land funds; this decision, the new precept level and the additions to the draft budget were proposed by Mark Logan, seconded by Darren Long, with the support of all councillors. 
94. Latest news on the Neighbourhood Plan 
There had been no news from Paul Poulton of Linton Parish Council so the Clerk was asked to seek feedback from them for the next meeting.
95. Community Land Trusts 
a) Update from the solicitors Teeslaw. The advice given was for the council to pay £500 for the solicitors to outline the position they believe the council is in, in writing and for a letter to be written to the Charity Commission on behalf of this council asking what action needs to be taken to allow the land to be used for a few houses to fund the building of a new village hall and some houses for local people; Mark Logan proposed the council agree to this expense, which was seconded by John Myer, with the support of all councillors.
b) What action should the council take next?  Discussed in item a) above.
96. Play area
a) Dangerous oak branch overhanging play area  -update on reported dangerous tree -  Anglian Water (ref 55551824).  No one was sure whether work had been done on the branch, so this would be checked.
 b) Update on the selection of new play equipment for the play area. The children in the village had requested a long slide but so far only two supplier had been found so another quotation was required, hopefully for the next meeting. John Myer warned the meeting that getting the land ready for new equipment can increase the cost of the project by 100%.
97. Allotments 

a) Update on request made for the boundary hedge to be reduced in height as it is shading some plots. What action does the council wish to take about reduce the hedge width on the allotment side, that a tractor cannot trim? The Clerk had been in contact with the land agent who visited the site last week, but had not reported on the outcome of his meeting with Pampisford Estate. It was reported that John Bakr of Cambridge Fencing and Forestry had said he would cut down the hedge for a fee of £700. Rob Clay said he would look at the hedge to lower the height of it. Clerk to contact the land agent for feedback and to state the work must be done by the end of February.
b) Update on the price for an oak noticeboard to be attached to the barn.  Several prices were obtained for an oak notice board but councillors thought they were too expensive (£500 plus £100 to fit). Councillors agreed that the Clerk should purchase a notice board from Amazon for up to £95.00, with a key that would be hung up on a chain; councillors agreed that Mr Blackman would be asked to attach it to the barn; this was proposed by Mark Logan and seconded by John Myer with the support of all councillors.

c) New tap installed. -A new tap had been installed mid-way down the allotments.
98. New lease for recreation ground grazing right

a) Mrs Tunnicliffe (daughter of the late Mr & Mrs Moore) would like to continue to lease the recreation ground meadow. The most recent lease from 2008 had been updated by Hilary Cunningham so could be amended and used. Mark Logan proposed the lease be given to Mrs Tunnicliffe for £1.00/pa, which was seconded by Darren Long, with the support of Rob Clay.
99. Grass contract 

a) The Clerk was seeking prices from at least three grass contractors to cut the village verges so that a contractor could be chosen at the March meeting.  Mark Logan proposed that the council seek quotes for the contractor to undertake the work for three years, which was seconded by Darren Long, with the support of all councillors.
100. Correspondence 

a)  Email request from Kate Huntsman for the recreation ground to be used as an over-flow car park, if required, for the Hildersham Country Fayre on Sunday 23rd June. Councillors had agreed to this request if the weather conditions were reasonable.
101. Finance 

a) The council authorised the payments and approved the financial statement dated 29.01.19.  

b) Update on obtaining card readers and form for Darren Long to complete. Clerk to send Darren the account details.
102. Items for the next meeting’s agenda on 12th March 2019.  

 Co-opt new Parish Councillor, Peter Cousins., Lloyds bank, NP update, new slide and grass contractors.
103. Open Forum – no comments were made or issues raised.
Meeting closed at 8.20pm

